
Have you checked out 
the senior high Youth 
Coffee Shop before   
or after church on 
Sunday mornings? 

It’s in our Gathering Area serving “fair 
trade” coffee and tea, specialty drinks, 
and seasonal treats. Proceeds help       
support our youth mission activities. 

Volunteers for 
Next Sunday 

 

Greeters TBD 
Liturgist  Jan Nelson 
Acolytes Ian Mackey & Noah 
 Jensen 
Ushers  Dave & Cassie Griffin, 
 Bruce & Rita Kilmer            
Fellowship Barb Kraus & Marilyn 
 Heim 

Flowers *none yet 

 

>Please consider giving 
flowers. There are lots of 
open Sundays. The sign-
up sheet is in our Family 
Life Center near the     
Webster doors.  

 

 
    

 

 TODAY Laurel Heil 
 Monday Jim Melcher  
  & Eric Planert    
    Thursday Michelle Janssen  
  & Chris Larson 
 Friday Lynn Jensen  
 Saturday Madelyn Janssen  
  & Lynnee Schmidt  
 Next Sunday Joseph Vollmar 

Our Lenten theme this year will be “Repairers of the Breach: Being a Missional 

Church at First United.” During the weeks of Lent, we’ll address such questions as 

“How is God calling you to serve?”... “What does 

the Bible tell us about the church’s mission and 

purpose?”… and “How can we bring about      

positive change in a hurting and desperate 

world?” We’ll explore and discover how we are 

called as individuals and as a church to be      

missionaries to the world by focusing on several 

missional themes during the Sundays of Lent.  

This morning we begin our five-week Lenten journey with “Building Trust.”        

We’ll consider what it means "to do" mission at First United Presbyterian Church and      

explore how God's mission is our mission. We’ll also discuss how building trust in 

God, in ourselves, and in our neighbor empowers us to be witnesses of God's       

redemptive work. The gospel is not a “do-it-yourself” proposition or a solo mission. 

It’s a movement of people who love Christ and their neighbor. Let's all build       

something together! 
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The forty day Lenten journey is an opportunity to imitate 

Christ and pattern our lives in the image of the One we                                 

follow. The Presbyterian Outlook editor Jill Duffield has 

written devotions that explore Jesus' earthly ministry and 

seek to discern how we are called to emulate it. These    

inspiring and theologically-sound Lenten devotions are 

available free for you to pick up this morning at our       

Welcome Center in the Narthex. Get your copy today! 

Coming Up This Week 
 

TODAY (3/10)   *First Sunday in Lent... 
 7:45 am  Handbell Rehearsal (Sanctuary) 
 8:30 am  Sunday School Classes (various rooms), 
    & Choir Rehearsal (Music Room)  
 9:45 am   Worship Service (Sanctuary) 
 10:45 am   Coffee Fellowship (Family Life Center) 
 12:30 pm   I.C.P. Worship (Rooms 9, 10, & 12-13) 
 6:00 pm  JAM & CORE Groups (Youth Rooms) 
 
Monday (3/11) 
 6:00 pm  Finance Ministry Mtg. (Library) 
 6:30 pm  Deacons Meeting (Room 11) 
   & Session Meeting (Koinonia Lounge) 
 
Tuesday (3/12)   *Weekly Newsletter deadline...     
 10:00 am  Presby Seekers (Koinonia Lounge) 
 6:30 pm  Handbell Rehearsal (Music Room) 
   & Private Rehearsal (“K” Lounge) 
 7:30 pm  Church Steps Rehearsal (Music Room) 
 

Wednesday (3/13)   
    8:30 am  De Pere Christian Outreach (Library) 
 6:00 pm  Private Event (Koinonia Lounge) 
  

Thursday (3/14)    *Ministry Minutes due...  
 8:30 am  P.W.C.T. (Room 11) 
 10:00 am  Thursday Prayer Group (Prayer Room) 
 12:00 pm  Talbot Circle (Koinonia Lounge) 
 7:00 pm   Boy Scout Meeting (Family Life Center) 
   & I.C.P. Worship (Rooms 12-13) 
 

Friday (3/15)    *Office closed… 
 8:00 pm   Church Volleyball (Calvary Lutheran) 
 

Next Sunday (3/17)   *Second Sunday in Lent... 
 8:30 am  Sunday School Classes (various rooms), 
    & Choir Rehearsal (Music Room)  
 9:45 am   Worship Service (Sanctuary) 
 10:45 am   Coffee Fellowship (Family Life Center) 
 12:30 pm   I.C.P. Worship (Rooms 9, 10, & 12-13) 
 6:00 pm  JAM & CORE Groups (Youth Rooms) 



For the second year in a row, our Session will award a SPARK 

Grant to one or more recipients who submit the most innovative 

ideas for projects to further the goals of our church. Application 

forms are available around the church. You can also download 

one from our church website (under the “What’s Happening” tab). 

All applications must be submitted to the church office or to Tom 

Bayer (tomert@sbcglobal.net) or Tori England by this Saturday, March 16.           

The maximum award will be $1,000, and the project must be completed within 2019. 

The Session will review all submissions, and the selected proposal(s) will be            

announced in April. Good luck! 
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Sunday School 

8:30am 
 

Worship Service 

9:45am 
 

Coffee Fellowship 

10:45am 
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Office Hours 

Monday-Thursday 
9am - 1pm  

Friday - closed 

More Stuff You Should Know… 

 

À The book of the month for our P.W. 4th Tuesday 
Readers Group is Two Steps Forward by Graeme 
Simsion and Anne Buist. All women are invited to 
read the book and then join the discussion on 
Tuesday, March 26 at 1pm in our church library. 

 

À Our Building & Grounds Ministry is asking for 
your help. If you see a slick spot on any of the      
walkways around the church, please feel free to 
sprinkle some salt (found by the main doors). Help 
keep everyone safer around our church home. 

 

À The Contemporary Readers Group book of the 
month for April will be The Sun Does Shine: How I 
Found Life and Freedom on Death Row by Anthony 
Ray Hinton. Everyone’s welcome to read the book 
and then join the discussion at their next meeting on 
Sunday, April 7 at 5:30pm.  

 

À Thanks to everyone who has reserved special 
dates to donate flowers for our upcoming worship 
services. However, there are lots of open Sundays 
on the sign-up sheet in our Family Life Center near 
the Webster doors. Please consider recognizing the 
date for a special birthday, anniversary, or other     
important memory with a gift of flowers for our whole 
church family to share.   

 

À Do you HuTerra? Last week, First United received 
a check for $227 from HuTerra. Thanks to those who 
have participated by bringing sale receipts to the 
Family Life Center or have downloaded the HuTerra 
phone app. To find out how you can painlessly add 
to this total, see Tori England or Ken Nyberg. 

 

À The Presbyterian Pantry “Item of the Month” for 
March is cans of tuna. Donations can be dropped 
off in the Family Life Center. 

Our Presby Seekers group for retired folks and friends plan to relive 

an amazing trip through France this Tuesday at 10am in the      

Koinonia Lounge. Special guest Shirley Winnes will share her stories 

and pictures from her trek through some of the major gardens            

in Paris, the Provence area, and the French Riviera. Everyone’s      

invited to escape the blahs of winter with some colorful highlights     

from an amazing trip!  

Our church has joined hundreds of other area churches and            
businesses to support the Family Radio Network’s Help for the 
Homeless Drive to help local shelters and crisis programs with 
hygiene and cleaning items. Today’s the last official day for 
you to drop off your donations in the collection box (although they 
won’t pick up the box until later this week). Thanks to everyone 

who has already helped fill our box twice in the last few weeks! 

On Tuesday, March 26, you’re invited to join 

JOSHUA and more than 1,000 people for       

Madison Action Day 2019. A group will travel by 

bus to visit our Assembly Representatives and 

Senators to advocate for social justice issues     

including prison reform, better transportation, and 

better mental health care. The cost for the trip with lunch is $40, and a bus will leave 

the West Side Moravian Church at 6am on that day. Contact Anneliese Waggoner at    

360-1569 or akwaggoner@att.net for registration forms as soon as possible.  
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